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project agreement is approved by the 
Regional Director. 

§ 83.8 Submission of proposals for 
funding. 

To make application for funds allo-
cated under this Act, the State shall 
submit to the regional director an Ap-
plication for Federal Assistance. 

(a) Each application shall contain 
such information as the regional direc-
tor may require to determine if the 
proposed activities are in accordance 
with the Act, the provisions of this 
part, and the standards contained in 
the Federal Aid Manual. 

(b) Applications must be signed by 
the director of the designated State 
agency or the official(s) delegated to 
exercise the authority and responsibil-
ities of such director in committing 
the State to participation under the 
Act. 

§ 83.9 Conservation plans. 
A conservation plan submitted to the 

regional director for approval shall 
meet the requirements for substan-
tiality set forth in § 83.12(a) and the 
standards prescribed in the Federal Aid 
Manual, and shall: 

(a) Identify the species of nongame 
fish and wildlife, and other fish and 
wildlife deemed appropriate by the des-
ignated State agency which are within 
the State and are valued for ecological, 
educational, aesthetic, cultural, rec-
reational, economic, or scientific bene-
fits by the public; 

(b) Provide for inventory(ies) of the 
identified species (plan species) to de-
termine: 

(1) Their population size, distribu-
tion, and range; and 

(2) The extent, condition, and loca-
tion of their significant habitats. 

(c) Identify the significant problems 
which may adversely affect the plan 
species; 

(d) Determine actions which should 
be taken to conserve the plan species 
and their significant habitats. Actions 
proposed will seek to optimize popu-
lation levels, population distributions, 
and human benefits while taking fully 
into account the effects on non-target 
species and user groups. The actions 
will utilize methods and procedures 
which will, to the maximum extent 

practicable, ensure the well-being and 
enhancement of the plan species; 

(e) Establish priorities for imple-
menting the actions proposed in (d); 

(f) Provide for regular monitoring of 
the plan species and the effectiveness 
of the actions implemented; 

(g) Provide for the review of the plan 
and revision, if appropriate, at inter-
vals of not more than 3 years; 

(h) Describe procedures by which in-
puts have been solicited from the pub-
lic during plan development and by 
which inputs will be solicited during 
revision and implementation of the 
plan; 

(i) Indicate State and Federal agen-
cies which were consulted during plan 
development and which will be con-
sulted during plan implementation. If 
plan implementation will entail sub-
stantive cooperation with other agen-
cies, an agreement describing the in-
tended cooperation and signed by the 
involved parties must be executed be-
fore funding is authorized. 

§ 83.10 Cost sharing. 
Federal and State participation in 

the costs incurred in completion of ap-
proved work funded by this Act shall 
be limited as follows: 

(a) The Federal share may not ex-
ceed: 

(1) Ninety percent of the costs for de-
velopment of conservation plans, ex-
cept after September 30, 1984, the Fed-
eral share may not exceed 75 percent of 
the cost for development of conserva-
tion plans, and after September 30, 
1991, no reimbursement may be paid 
under this Act for development of a 
conservation plan; 

(2) Seventy-five percent of the costs 
for implementing and revising an ap-
proved conservation plan, except the 
Federal share may be increased to 90 
percent if two or more States have mu-
tually agreed to cooperate in imple-
mentation projects, provided, however, 
that after September 30, 1991, the Fed-
eral share may not exceed 50 percent if 
the conservation plan covers only 
nongame species; 

(3) Seventy-five percent of the costs 
incurred prior to October 1, 1986, for 
projects which are not covered by an 
approved conservation plan, except the 
Federal share may be increased to 90 
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